
Minutes of the Meeting of IQAC held on Feburary 04, 2019 in the VC Committee Room at 

3.30 P.M. 

 

A meeting of the IQAC members was organized in the VC Committee Room at 3.30 p.m. The 

following members were present : 

1. Prof. Surendra Dubey, Vice-Chancellor in Chair 

2. The Finance Officer 

3. The Registrar 

4. Prof. S.P. Singh, Dean, Science 

5. Prof. Sunil Kabia, Dean, Commerce 

6. Prof. V. P. Khare, Dean, Arts 

7. Dr. N. S. Sengar, Dean, Medicine 

8. Prof. Poonam Puri, Institute of Management Studies 

9. Prof. V. K. Sehgal, Institute of Math Sc &amp; Comp App 

10. Dr. J Sridevi, Dy Librarian 

11. Dr. Shamim Ansari, Institute of Economics &amp; Finance 

12. Dr. Suraj Pal Singh, Sports Officer 

13. Dr. Sunil Prajapati, Institute of Pharmacy 

14. Er. Brajendra Shukla, Institute of Engineering &amp; Tech. 

15. Dr. Rishi Saxena, Department of Microbiology, Institute of Life Sciences 

16. Dr Deepak Tomar, System Analyst 

The following issues were discussed: 

Hon’ble Vice Chancellor and the Chairman of the meeting welcomed the present members. 

1. Infrastructural Requirements of the respective departments  

All the members, Dean’s and HOD’s of the meeting were asked to give the details of the infrastructure 

requirement of their respective departments. The IQAC coordinator asked every member in attendance to 

give details clearly and in sufficient number to enable central procurement/purchase of the necessary 



materials, such as electrical equipment, computers, notice boards, tables, water supply, Maintenance of 

classrooms, white boards for all classes, control room for engineering etc. Hon’ble  Vice Chancellor was 

of the view that strong Infrastructure base gave the top competitors in the academic market strength and 

an advantage. 

2. Environmental Awareness  

Hon’ble Vice Chancellor and Chairman of the meeting that the University need to have a proper waste 

management. He further said that it is an urgent need to start the campus cleaning drive in the institution 

in order to promote the infrastructure requirement. The campus may be provided with large dustbins in 

every departments, canteen, main gate, and at other common places. The Departments should start 

awareness campaign in line with this particular agenda. All the members, Dean’s and HOD’s agreed to 

the above suggestions. 

3. Sustainable Development practices 

It was advised by the Hon’ble Chairman to the present members that the University should undoubtedly 

press forward with the best Sustainable  Development practices, such practices may benefited with the 

help of the Environmental Studies and Agriculture. It was agreed by all the members of the meeting that 

Developing a green campus provides experiential learning opportunities to all stakeholders within the 

campus and beyond. Awareness campaign must be adopted by the Institution. Practices can be adopted in 

the form of reuse the plastic bags, use eco-friendly, organic farming, waste disposal system, use of 

alternative source of energy.  

4. To decide Eco-Friendly measures and campus security 

IQAC coordinator suggested that Eco-friendly measures should be adopted in campus to reduce the 

consumption of electrical energy. It was planned to replace fluorescent tube lights and conventional light 

bulbs with low-cost, high-efficiency LEDs. By just using electrical appliances and lights when necessary, 

you may conserve energy. Also to save the energy solar energy system may be used in Administration 

Department and in other departments. 

N.S Sengar, Dean Medicine pointed out the concern about the security of residential students are 

important. The Coordinator continued with this concern and informed that CCTV facility should be 

provided at common places, classes, washrooms, administration etc. He suggested the necessity to install 

CCTV. Also the necessary funds for this project will be allocated with  efficiency and transparency.  

The Hon’ble Vice Chancellor gave his consent to the above suggestions.  



5. Revision of Student Feedback Form 

The Hon’ble Vice Chancellor and the Chairman of the Meeting advised the members to revise the 

feedback form for the students, faculty and alumni. As students feedback is an important aspect of student 

support services.  

The meeting ended with the vote of thanks to the Chairman of the meeting and to the members of the 

meeting.  

Dr. Yashodhara Sharma 

Member Secratory 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

    

 
 
 
 

  
 


